
Summit Church of the Brethren 
September 29, 2024 

 
Sunday School 10:00 AM                            Worship 11:00 AM 
Tim Craver, Pastor                                 Cell phone: 820-4603 
Office Hours: Tues - Fri, 9 – 2         Office phone: 828-6262 
Email: tcraver01@gmail.com 
Website:  https://www.summitcob.org  

“May the words of my mouth and the meditation of my heart 
be pleasing in Your sight, O LORD, my Rock and my 
Redeemer.” – Psalm 19:14 

********************************* 
WELCOME AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
OPENING PRAYER 
 
PRELUDE 
 
 
CALL TO WORSHIP – Psalm 62 
 
 
*HYMN:          “God of the Earth, the Sky, the Sea”        #53 B 
 
 
CHILDREN’S STORY                                             Lori Gravely 
 
 
PRESENTING OUR OFFERINGS  

Invitation to Give – Philippians 4:19                                           
Offertory 
Prayer of Thanksgiving & Dedication 

 
 
*HYMN:                       “He Leadeth Me”                     #599 B 
 
 

MESSAGE:            “Which Character are You?” 
Acts 25 

 
*HYMN:          “Ask Ye What Great Thing I Know”        #337 B 
 
*BENEDICTION 

*POSTLUDE 
 

*Indicates standing for those who are able. 
 

 
WELCOME AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
Welcome to all who have come to worship our Lord!  We ask 
our visitors to fill out a visitor card found in the back of the 
pew and place it in the offering plate.  Also, please use these 
cards for prayer requests. 
 
SERVING TODAY                                ____ __NEXT WEEK 
Organist: Cindy Farrish……………………………………Judy Stoddard 
Pianist: Brenda Showalter…………………………..Brenda Showalter 
Greeter Today: Bob Mackay 
Greeter Next Sunday: Clooney Rodeffer 
Nursery: Cindy Senger………………………………………Nikki Watson 
Offering Counter: Craig & Shari…………………………Leroy & Doris 
Altar: Altar Committee………………………………….Altar Committee 
 
Deacon of the Month: Don & Sandy Knicely 
 
PRAYER LIST: Orlando Bergdoll, Carol Bercher, Martin Cline, 
Betty Cramer, Midge Craun, Jack Earman, Roger Eutsler, the 
situation in Israel, Deloris Johnson, Darlena Knicely, Anna 
Knicely, Greg and Kim Meadows, Margaret Monk, Chad Pettit, 
Wilma Fifer Ryman, Buck and Barb Schuckman, Charles 
Schultz, John Senger, Ellen Shank, Gary and Sandra Shull, and 
Carey Twyman. 



Happy Birthday to Olivia Moyers and Audrey Slaven! 
 
Happy Anniversary to Bruce & Beth Craun and Jonathan & Nancy 
Farmer! 
 
There will be a called Board Meeting on Tuesday at 7 pm. 
 
Bible Study will meet on Thursday at 7 pm in the library. 
 
We extend an open invitation to all who would like to join us for a 
fellowship hour at 10 am next Sunday in the fellowship hall! 
Refreshments will be provided by the Homebuilders Class. 
 
Love Feast will be held next Sunday at 6 pm. Please plan to join us 
for this special service of remembrance! 
 
Women’s Fellowship is having a RADA cutlery fundraiser during the 
month of October. Please see Bonnie for a book and to return the 
book, your order and money for your order. 
 
Anyone who would like to be added to the email list for the prayer 
chain is encouraged to contact Kim Garrison. If you would like to be 
added to the phone list for the prayer chain, please see Bonnie 
Rusmisel. 
 
A signup sheet for greeters for the months of October through 
December is on the bulletin board. Please sign up today! 
 
There is a signup sheet on the bulletin board for anyone who would 
be willing to provide a children’s story on an upcoming Sunday. We 
appreciate all who are willing to help! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

District Executive Minister John Jantzi will be retiring in March, and 
a search committee for a new District Executive Minister has been 
formed. To assist them in their work, they are asking people from 
each congregation to “... fill out a survey about the experiences, 
skills, characteristics, and background [they] might want in the next 
District Executive.” The survey can be accessed digitally 
at https://forms.gle/5eUiT7riURzdAqFt6. The online survey will be up 
through October 8. There are also paper copies of the survey on the 
table in the narthex for those who prefer to submit paper instead of 
a digital survey. These paper copies should be returned to the 
District Office by September 30. 
 
Offering for September 22nd: $3,226.66 
 
Weekly amount needed to make budget: $2,885 
 
Bulletin information can be given to Pastor Tim at 540-828-6262 
or you can email tcraver01@gmail.com. Please have information to 
him by Friday morning. 

https://ql7jrrkab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001fwmQO0Zuouj_XAYqYPhPGMN_i6KMmxUsvCj7yebkkK36oHBqg8p029m3Za_j9x1tYJWbsZqiQ9lZ3C22XahMslrzHmotmqhCTCIWbP-NIOqlOJaOHubhezpV-ovLUNKpDnzkRAe_81diveX157uxsuTMOe_G4r75RJPPHrbAiHU=&c=bxkox6nBFDIMDmuz0iSPIyVtF8VB_wk0q3gDW4WA0cdLN-z4vyMdww==&ch=v6HfBr-BHXX5QWwA_-kifBuY2MS2W7PUQk1PzoNYifN90qVlcQr_eQ==


Nomination of Deacons 
 

Please list below anyone you feel is qualified for the position of 
deacon. The Deacon Board will then contact those individuals 
nominated and those willing to serve for a term will be on the ballot 
to be voted on at the October CBM. You are asked to prayerfully 
consider who to nominate and if nominated to consider allowing your 
name to be placed on the ballot. 
 
Anyone nominated is to be an active member of Summit Church of 
the Brethren and attend regularly. They should also make all efforts 
to attend Love Feast as well as Eucharist Communion. A husband 
and wife may be elected as a unit. A man or woman (single or 
married) may be elected in his or her own right as a unit. 
 
The Deacon Board plays a vital role in the life of Summit Church of 
the Brethren. I Timothy 3:8-13 give the qualifications for Deacons. 
The purpose of Deacons is to serve the Lord by conducting the 
caring ministry of the church which is doing the work of kindness, 
being alert to the spiritual and physical needs as well as emotional 
well-being of the church family. This caring ministry is to every active 
household in the congregation. 
 
Please place your nominations in the box in the back of the 
sanctuary.  
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